\ Sr ices Capital
[S. Au..inistration Region  Washington, DC 2. .07

QQE Approved For Release 2008/06/27 : CIA-RDP89-00244R000200260022-3

MR 1 a2

Mr. James H. McDonald
Director of Logistics
Central Intelligence Agency
Washington, DC 20505

Dear Mr. McDonald:

This is in response to your letter of February 5, 1982, requesting that I
appoint a representative from my professional staff to participate on the
Architect-Engineering Evaluation Board for your proposed headquarters
building extension.

I recognize the significance of this major project and appreciate the
opportunity to provide assistance to your agency in the selection process.

Mr. Claude G. Bernier, who is currently Deputy Director, Design and Construction
Division, has been asked to represent the National Capital Region. Mr. Bernier
has had extensive experience in administering A-E design contracts and should

be an asset on this project.

Should your Chairman, Mr. King, desire to contact Mr. Bernier to discuss his
background or review the schedule of this assignment, he can be reached on
202-472-4550.

Again, I am happy that we can assist you on this project and look forward
to its successful completion.

Sincerely,

bt e

BERTRAND G. BERUBE
Regional Administrator
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